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Lacey Maxwell

From:

Sent: September 16, 2017 9:53 AM

To: Lisa Helps (Mayor)

Subject: Subject:   Rezoning proposal no.    00589 for 229 Government Street.

September 16, 2017 

Marifield House B+B 

235 Government Street. 

Victoria, BC 

V8V 2K8 

  

  

To: Honourable Mayor Helps, Council Members, City staff. 

From: Toshie Kikuta/David Helme, 235 Government Street 

  

Subject:   Rezoning proposal no.    00589 for 229 Government Street. 

  

Dear Fellow Victorians, 

  

My wife Toshie Kikuta and I,owners of 235 Government Street hope that the proposal for the 
garage/garden suite be rejected.  

As we stated at the James Bay Neighbourhood meeting when the proposal was presented we 
do not want to lose privacy and light, but above all privacy.  There is already a balcony at 229 
Government from where the tenants who occupy the top floor of the duplex, can look down 
into our yard from a height of about 18 feet. If the proposal were to go ahead we would have 
the occupants of the above ground garden suite looking from the back of229’s yard towards 
our back door.  In other words we would have people  from two separate dwellings looking 
down into our yard from the same property and looking at us from two different angles. 

And one of those properties is a large duplex with at least one basement room plumbed for a 
suite. We believe the city is aware of this potential suite. 
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We also have concerned about parking.  There is now 4 cars on this property but room (as it is 
used now) for three, despite there being a parking space (recently built but not shown on all 
plans) in the front yard. That means there is one car being parked at all times on the street. A 
garden suite would see another car or perhaps two put on the street. At this moment 
Government Street opposite 229 with all the air B+Bs and rental units appearing is FULL. We 
live next door to 229 Government Street. We see every day who parks where  etc.   

About us. 

We operate our home as a 2 bedroom bed and breakfast. We have one parking spot per 
room. These are side-by-side parking spots. We serve a complete breakfast and live on site. 
We call our B and B, Marifield House. We buy a license once a year and have done so for 16 
years. We are proud of our small business. 

We moved here in 2001, bought the house (C$260,000) and renovated it and bought furniture 
(C$100,000). (Prior to moving here we had lived in a motorhome.) It was a huge cash 
investment at the time. As well as doing the B+B we enjoy our vegetable and flower gardens 
and walk Victoria whenever we get the chance. 

  

  

Sincerely, 

Toshie Kikuta and David Helme 

PS  

The  rezoning notice board in front of 229 Government was erected on the 11th of September. 
It seems there was a meeting at the City on the 7th, where the proposal was put forward, 
which seems odd. As neither I nor my neighbours were notified of it. 

I got notice of Committee of the Whole meeting on September 21 on Friday the 15th by Marg 
of the James Bay N Assoc. 

I had assumed that there would be formal notices going out… 

  

DH 




